
1912 PETITION OF AREA “MM”
TO THE COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

COMMENTS

This petition was found in the files of the Cuyahoga County Archives on June 12,

2018. Dated September 11, 1912, it shows how the voters in the small area

roughly defined by Fairmount Road (now Fairhill Road) in the north, Woodland

(now Larchmere) on the south, East 118th Steet at the west and East 127th Street

at the east, did not want to be annexed to Cleveland. With the annexation of

area GG (see Cleveland’s annexation map) to their west to Cleveland approved

in March 1912, area MM is now adjacent to the city. Its voters can apply to be

annexed. They do not do that. Six months later they petition the county to make

their neighborhood into a new township named Woodland Township.

At a time when villages next to Cleveland with thousands of residents are voting

to be annexed to Cleveland (Glenville and Newburg City are examples), the

county commissioners would not approve creating a tiny township with perhaps

50 voters, next to Cleveland.

The county archives held no rulings or resolutions by the commissioners

regarding this petition. The file’s copy of the September 3, 1913 Cleveland City

Council approval of the area’s annexation to Cleveland tells us the outcome. 

Arnold Berger

June 19, 2018

  








